
We would like to provide an update about a new clubroot pathotype that has been found in the province and some of the steps that are being taken to address the threat this poses to the canola industry.

WHAT WE KNOW
· The 2013 Provincial Clubroot Survey identified several fields where clubroot resistant varieties showed a high incidence of clubroot infection.
· These samples were brought back to the University of Alberta greenhouse and U of A and ARD carried out testing over the winter/spring to determine the cause of the breakdown in resistance.
· U of A and ARD determined that there was a pathotype shift causing the resistance breakdown.  A new pathotype was identified, and all of the current commercially available clubroot resistant cultivars are susceptible.
· The new pathotype is being called 5x because it shows traits that are similar to pathotype 5.  Pathotype 5x has other traits that make it more virulent than pathotype 5.
· Pathotype 5x has been confirmed on only one field in the Edmonton area to date.
ACTIONS
· Maureen Vadnais will coordinate ARD’s response team. 
· ARD continues to work with the farmer affected by pathotype 5x and agricultural fieldman in the area to prevent movement of this pest.  The municipality issued a notice restricting access to the affected field and outlining cleaning requirements and cropping restrictions.  The farmer has been very cooperative.
· The Clubroot Action Committee met on August 15.  Amendments were made to the Clubroot Management Plan and the response plan was outlined.
NEXT STEPS
· ARD will continue to support and work with the farmer and municipality to limit movement of the pest from the known field.
· ARD is currently evaluating resources to ensure we can accommodate testing of suspect fields.  The Plant Diagnostic Lab will assist with testing.
· ARD is working to support ongoing surveillance and research with our academic, municipal and industry partners. 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND KEY POINTS 

· The current susceptibility is due to a pathotype shift.  The clubroot resistant varieties are still showing good resistance to the more commonly found pathotypes 3 and 5.
· The farmer is permitted to conduct farming operations.  The notice the farmer received outlines cleaning requirements for all equipment leaving the field and the farmer is complying with these requirements.  Access to the site is restricted to ensure we do not spread the pest. Parties wishing to access the field must apply to the agricultural fieldman.  
· In order to ensure the pest remains in a controlled environment, ARD is not allowing the inoculum to be transported outside of the current testing facility.

